

SOUTH MORETON PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF SOUTH MORETON PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON
WEDNESDAY 22nd SEPTEMBER 2021 AT THE CROWN AT 7.30PM

Present were Cllrs L. Deeley, T. Kendall, R. Macdonald, S. Willis and C. Gordon.

Also present L Dalby (Clerk), County and District Councillor J Murphy and one member of the public

1. Public Participation (Max 15 minutes)

A resident asked for more cuts of the recreation field because the grass is too long. The grass cutting was discussed.

There is a roller in corner of field and if it is not used it needs to be sold.

2. Reports from County and District Councillors

SODC have lost two planning appeals as the land supply is under 5 years.

There is very little going on at the moment at the County Council.

Both the County and District Council have grants available to Parish Councils.

3. Apologies for absence

There were none.

4. Declarations of personal and prejudicial interest

There were none

5. Agree minutes of the meeting held on 22nd June 2021

The minutes of the last meeting were agreed and signed by the Chairman.

6. Co-option of Councillors

Applications had been received from Sue Willis and Cath Gordon.

It was resolved to co-opt them both to the council.

Proposed Cllr Deeley Seconded Cllr Kendall

Both signed the declaration of acceptance of office in the presence of the Clerk.

7. Clerk's Report

There was none.

8. To note Community Led Plan progress report

Cllr Macdonald reported that the plan has been circulated. Need to have a village meeting to discuss the way forward. Agreed to ask school for Friday 12th November for community meeting. Alternatively, to use the pub. Try to set up a small committee for each area of concern.

9. Report from South Moreton Consolidated Charities and to appoint a Trustee

The trustees are working to reregister the charity and sort out the bank accounts.

Cllr Macdonald proposed Richard Gordon as a trustee. Seconded Cllr Kendall Carried Unanimously.

10. To discuss speeding in the village

Item was deferred to the Community meeting. County Cllr Murphy agreed to contact the Highway Safety officer.

11. To consider Recreation Ground Matters

To receive RoSPA Report

Noted

A check list is needed for weekly inspections and councillors to inspect on a rota basis.

Quotes are needed to bring the equipment up to standard.

12. To receive update on Fibre Upgrade

Need to have a meeting to understand the process. Agreed to spend £100 for advertising meeting.

13. To agree response to SODC Joint Statement of Community Involvement Consultation

Cllr Macdonald to consider response.

14. Agree Accounts for Payment

The following accounts for payment were made between meetings

Payee and Reason	£ detail	£ VAT	£ total
J Hearman-Stokes - strimming	130.00		130.00
IAC – internal Audit	195.00	39.00	234.00
SODC – dog bins	448.50	89.70	538.20
J Hearman-Stokes	180.00		180.00
Playsafety Ltd – inspection report	114.00	22.80	136.80
L. Dalby – Clerk's Salary and Expenses	392.72		392.72
HMRC - PAYE	83.20		83.20

15. To note finance report

Noted

16. Correspondence

There was none.

17. Items for report and inclusion on the next Agenda

- Items for budget
- Dates for next year.

18. To confirm date of the next meeting

The date of the next meeting was confirmed as 10th November 2021.